2017 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the March Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, March 8, 2018
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member Danny Becton, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk, Excused
Council Member Scott Wilson





Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes




Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff

Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes




School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO
Chairman Becton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairman Becton stated the first item on the agenda was to approve the 2017 VAB Monthly Meeting Minutes from the February 8, 2018 Board Meeting.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from the 2017 VAB Monthly Meeting held on February 8, 2018.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.

3. Chairman Becton stated that since there were no public speakers or audience members that there would be no need to read the rules for Public Comments.
4. Chairman Becton asked for any deferrals from the Property Appraiser’s Office.  The Property Appraiser’s Office asked that VAB petition #’s 409 & 410 be deferred.  Mr. Jeter stated he would send his normal letter to all parties with instructions and an explanation.  School Board Member Grymes made a motion to defer VAB petition #’s 409 & 410.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.
5. Mr. Jeter provided an explanation to the Board regarding VAB petition #’s 50, 51, 53, 56 which were all deferred at the January 11, 2018 Board meeting at the request of the Property Appraiser’s Office.  A packet was provided to the Board members at the February 8, 2018 Board meeting.  The Board voted to remand the recommended decisions back to the same Special Magistrate with instructions at the February 8, 2018 Board meeting.  The Special Magistrate prepared and submitted revised recommended decisions, which were provided to the Board members at this meeting with an explanation regarding the revised recommended decisions.  Discussion was held regarding these petition numbers.  Mr. Jeter reminded the Board that their function is to hear why the recommended decisions do/do not comply with law, not to hear evidence or re-argument from either party.  Upon being asked if VAB had the power to remand the revised recommended decisions for further Special Magistrate review, Mr. Jeter replied that it did.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to remand VAB petition # 50 back to the Special Magistrate.  Citizen Member Wallace offered a friendly amendment to remand VAB petition # 50 to a new Special Magistrate and to include instructions.  2nd by Council Member Wilson.  Board approved 4–1 (Becton).
6. Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to remand VAB petition #’s 51 & 56 to a new Special Magistrate.  2nd by Council Member Wilson.  Board approved 4–1 (Becton).
7. Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to accept the recommended decision for VAB # 53.  2nd by Citizen Member Wilson.  Board approved 5–0.
8. Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to accept the recommended decision for VAB # 1263.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 5–0.
9. Explanation provided by Mr. Jeter regarding VAB petition #’s 1168 thru 1177, 1179 thru 1251, 1253 thru 1262 & 15284 thru 15286 (Pivotal Tax Solutions).  Discussion between Mr. Jeter, Chairman Becton, Property Appraiser’s Office staff and Board members.  Motion to accept the recommended decisions for VAB #’s 1168 thru 1177, 1179 thru 1251, 1253 thru 1262 & 15284 thru 15286.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 4–1 (Wallace).
10. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 2 page excel spreadsheet for the 2017 March 8, 2018 VAB Meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet, subject, however, to the actions previously taken regarding VAB petition #’s 50, 51, 53, 56, 409, 410 & 1263.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.
Announce date and location of next 2017 VAB meeting:

Thursday, April 12, 2018 at 9:00 am







      
1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 am.
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